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PURPOSE 
 
To obtain the concurrence of the Planning and Development Committee and the 
approval of the Board of Directors of the Public Hearing Staff Report and 
Supplement, including staff recommendations. 
 
 
 
DESCRIPTION  
 
At the request of Montgomery County, WMATA proposes to construct a 1200-
space parking structure at the Glenmont Metrorail station, on the west side of 
Georgia Avenue.  Staff requests amendment of the Adopted Regional System to 
include the new parking structure.  Construction would be funded by 
Montgomery County.   
 
 
 
FUNDING IMPACT 
 
The project is estimated to cost $18,700,000, and will be funded by Montgomery 
County.  This action does not address funding.  
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
Approve staff recommendation to amend the Adopted Regional System and 
General Plans to include a new 1200 space parking structure on the west side of 
Georgia Avenue. 
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PRESENTED AND ADOPTED: 
 
 
SUBJECT: Revised ARS to include Glenmont Station Parking Structure – Approval 
of Staff Recommendations on General Plans for Final Public Hearing Staff Report. 
 

PROPOSED 
RESOLUTION 

OF THE 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

OF THE 
WASHINGTON METROPOLITAN AREA TRANSIT AUTHORITY 

 
 
WHEREAS, Montgomery County has recognized the need for increased parking at 
the Glenmont Station in view of increased ridership throughout the Adopted 
Regional System.  The Glenmont Station Parking Structure project provides for a 
1200 space parking structure at Glenmont Metrorail Station to increase parking to 
meet this demand; and 
 
WHEREAS, The public hearing on the Proposed Parking Structure for the Glenmont 
Station was held on April 26, 2006, at 7:30 PM, in the Seventh Floor Council 
Chamber, Stella B. Werner Council Office Building located at 100 Maryland 
Avenue, Rockville Maryland; and 
 
WHEREAS, The public hearing record remained open until May 10, 2006, and  
 
WHEREAS, WMATA staff prepared a report on the public hearing entitled, “Public 
Hearing Staff Report; Staff Analysis of the Public Hearing and Staff 
Recommendations; Glenmont Parking Structure; Montgomery County, Maryland; 
Hearing No. 174; Docket No. R06-4; April 26, 2006; and  
 
WHEREAS, On July 21, 2006, pursuant to prior Board authorization, the General 
Manager released the Staff Report for public review; and  
 
WHEREAS, The Staff Report was circulated and made available to all interested 
individuals, groups and agencies as required by the WMATA Compact, including 
parties who presented testimony, who submitted written statements for the public 
hearing record or requested copies of the Staff Report, attendees of the public 
hearing, and elected officials and the representatives of the community 
organizations in the vicinity of the proposed project; and 
 
WHEREAS, The public review period closed August 4, 2006, and WMATA received 
two comments on the Public hearing Staff Report and its recommendations.  
Comments were received from the Stonegate Citizens Association and the 
Montgomery County Fire and Rescue Service and were addressed by WMATA in 
the following Public Hearing Staff Report Supplement. 
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